
Friday March 22, 2024

Week 8 Term 1

Kia orana, Kia ora, Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu , Bula vinaka,

Ni hao ma, Xin chāo, Salam alaikum, greetings to all whānau and friends of Flat Bush School,

We have had another very busy and exciting week here at FBS, some of the highlights have been;

- The Bikes in Schools programme for TeamWhanake and Team Panekiretanga

- Room 19 training for the upcoming Village Games field day at Wymondley Road School

- Our Enviroschools Group visiting the Botanical Gardens

- Team Panekiretanga visited Polyfest

- Dressed in Confidence trip to Savemart and the Urban Soul cafe

Lots of really great things are happening and our FBS learners have been making the most of every opportunity,

thank you to everyone who has made this possible for our school.

STAFFING UPDATES

At the end of Week 10 (Friday April the 10th) we will be farewelling our teacher

of Room 11, Mrs Tuteru.

Mrs Tuteru and her whānau are leaving NZ to go and live on the beautiful island

of Manihiki. We are very pleased for Mrs Tuteru as she will be going to be the

Principal of Tauhunu school in Manihiki. Although it is sad to see Mrs Tuteru

leave, we know that this will allow more time with her family that live in

Manihiki. Mrs Tuteru has worked at FBS since 2006 and will be greatly missed

by all of our FBS learning community and whānau. We wish Mrs Tuteru and her

family all the best as they begin this new journey.

At the end of this term, we also farewell Mrs Boyd-Crofskey. She is moving with

her husband to the Hawke’s Bay to begin a new adventure together. Mrs

Boyd-Crofskey is our Team Kakano leader and she has been hugely involved in

the development of our Learning Through Play programme. Mrs Boyd-Crofskey

will also be greatly missed by everyone in our FBS learning community and

whānau. We wish Mrs Boyd-Crofskey and her family all the best as they too, begin

their new journey.

We are currently working through the process of employing a teacher for Room 11

and will share this appointment with our FBS whānau once it is confirmed.

This term Mrs Boyd-Crofskey has been working across the school so has not had a

classroom teaching role.

Mr Avatea

Proud to be your Principal
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Room 1 has been reading Joy Cowley’s “Smarty Pants”.
Here is some of their art related to the story.
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